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Headquarters 
Freeman Hospital 
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Tel: 0191 233 6161 
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Mr Hay 
NHS Improvement 
Wellington House 
133-155 Waterloo Road 
London SE1 8UG 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Hay  
 
Re: Appointment of Chairman, The Newcastle upon Tyne Hospitals NHS Foundation 

Trust 
 
I am sorry for the delay in responding to your letter of 18th May 2016. As a consequence of 
the letter there has been full and widespread discussion with key Trust stakeholders, 
including all Trust Non-Executive Directors and Executive Directors. This led to 
postponement of the planned interviews. 
 
Sir Leonard was shortlisted for interview by the Nominations Committee in good faith based 
on an assessment of his skills against the Chairman job description and person 
specification, and based on the available advice we had received from Monitor prior to our 
short listing meeting in March 2016. 
 
At this stage we would welcome further collaborative discussion with NHS Improvement on 
the best way forward and suggest a direct meeting with a small delegation from the Trust 
(myself with Hilary Parker, Senior Independent Director and the Trust Secretary, Kelly 
Douglas). 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

The Newcastle upon Tyne Hospitals 
 NHS Foundation Trust 

Our ref: PR/KD/2607 
 
 
26th July 2016 



 

Kingsley W. Smith OBE, Chairman   Sir Leonard Fenwick CBE, Chief Executive  

 

 
Peter Ramsden 
Chairman, Nominations Committee 
On behalf of the Council of Governors 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Kingsley Smith, Trust Chairman 
Cc: Kelly Douglas, Trust Secretary 
 
 
 



 

NHS Improvement is the operational name for the organisation that brings together Monitor, NHS Trust Development Authority, Patient 
Safety, the National Reporting and Learning System, the Advancing Change team and the Intensive Support Teams. 

 

 

 

 

 

Peter Ramsden 

BY EMAIL 

1 September 2016 

 

Dear Peter  

Thank you once again for attending the meeting with me last Wednesday.  I hope it is 

helpful to follow up in writing on what we discussed. 

I repeated NHS Improvement’s very real concerns that the Trust’s Chief Executive is being 

considered as a candidate for the role of Chair, notwithstanding the express 

recommendations against such appointments in the Code of Governance and other 

relevant provisions, including those on demonstrating appropriate independence in such 

appointments. The Trust is already well aware of these concerns which were set out in 

prior correspondence.  To be very clear, NHS Improvement does not consider the 

appointment of the CEO as Chair acceptable in governance terms.  

We discussed a number of scenarios which could play out over the following months and 

concluded on the following next steps:  

 the existing chair appointment process should be terminated, and a new process 

commenced as soon as is practically possible, probably in early September; 

 either Kingsley Smith’s position as Chair is extended for a defined, short period of a 

few months to cover this new process, or the Trust appoints a vice chair if Kingsley 

is not agreeable to an extension; 

 the Trust’s board secretary writes to NHS Improvement’s General Counsel, Kate 

Moore, to agree appropriate steps to remove the Trust’s CEO from membership of 

the Nominations Committee.   

I trust this letter reflects an accurate account of our discussion. As I said in the meeting, I 

am happy to help you and your colleagues to bring this situation to a rapid conclusion. 

 

 

Stephen Hay 
Deputy CEO / Executive Director of Regulation 

Wellington House 
133-155 Waterloo Road 

London SE1 8UG 
 

Tel:  020 3747 0000 



 

NHS Improvement is the operational name for the organisation that brings together Monitor, NHS Trust Development Authority, Patient 
Safety, the National Reporting and Learning System, the Advancing Change team and the Intensive Support Teams. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Stephen Hay, Deputy CEO/ Executive Director of Regulation, NHS Improvement 

 

Cc:  

David Stout, Non-Executive Director 

Kelly Douglas, Trust Secretary  

Lyn Simpson, Executive Regional Managing Director, NHS Improvement 
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